EP715
ESSINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

DRAFT Minutes of Essington Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 13th March 2017 at 7-00pm
PRESENT:
Councillor D. Clifft J P (Chairman)  Councillor M North(Vice-Chairman
                             Councillor M Billingsley                  Councillor R Bradburn

                             Councillor P Lever                            Councillor D James
                             Councillor C Steel                            Councillor B Tarbuck
                             Councillor A Gibbons                      Councillor J Smallman    
                             Councillor B Whitehouse
Members observed a minute silence for David Crudgington who recently passed away, David was a previous Councillor &

Chairman of the Parish for many years.

    PUBLIC PARTICIPATION – None   

    Crime Statistics 13th February – 3rd March 2017
    Arson – 0
    Burglary other  – 0
    Drug offences – 0
    Less serious violent crime with injury - 1

    Other offences - 0
    Theft – other   - 0
    Other violence against the person - 0
    Public order -   0
    Theft from motor vehicle –     0   
    Members discussed the crime statistics, Councillor Chris Steel commented on a recent burglary in the Westcroft area which does

    not appear on the statistics and was not reported to the neighbourhood watch until 6 days after the incident.  Councillor Denise James

    commented on a recent break into a garage at the rear of Upper Sneyd Road in an attempt to steal a car.  

    Councillor June Smallman thanked the residents for their support at the recent planning meeting, the turnout was very helpful and

    showed strength.  Councillor Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) added a thank you to District Councillors David Clifft & Peter Lever and

    everyone involved in delivering leaflets and the planning consultant who had represented Essington at the meeting.

    1.APOLOGIES – Councillor Denise Clifft tendered her apologies.
   2. Declaration of Interests of MembeRS - None   
   3. Minutes of the last meeting on the 13th february 2017
  Councillor Beryl Tarbuck proposed and Councillor June Smallman seconded and carried that the minutes were a true record
  4. Matters Arising (from last meetings minutes) – None  
  5. County Councillors Report – None
  6.  ESSINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE PROPOSED REFURBISHMENT – Phase 11 - deferred until the Management Meeting on the 3rd April.
  7. PLANNING

  a. Planning Applications submitted for approval during the month:
  17/00140/LUE Portion of land incorporated into the curtilage of the property & used & maintained as garden by the current owner since 
  May 1996 @ Roberick Cottage Old Landywood Lane – no objections
  b. The following planning applications have been approved:  None
  c.  The following planning applications have been refused:  None
  8. CORRESPONDENCE
  A letter from a Member of Staff interested in providing a licensed bar at the Community Centre, Members discussed the proposed and 
  agreed, the details will be discussed and confirmed at the Management Meeting on the 3rd April 2017
 Details of a planning application to be submitted by Wyrley FC at a site in Great Wyrley were discussed, the club have asked for a
 letter of support,  Members concluded that as this application is not in our Parish, it would be inappropriate to comment or support
 an application. not in our Parish 
A letter from a resident proposing that Wyrley FC are awarded the Heraldic Shield for their work in our Community,  Members discussed

the request, but unfortunately the rules state that the award is for an individual and not a group, and the person must reside within the Parish
of Essington.
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9.  FINANCE
To note the Councils Bank balances at 28.02.17 Current Account £36,007.93 Deposit Account. £16.86 Reserve Account 1 £498.00(Christmas Market) Reserve Account 2 £25.00(GBC) Reserve Account 3 3,531.23(allotments) Charity Account £485.47 and Petty Cash £100 Less unpresented cheques £0.00

                    Reconciliation : Balance B/fwd    £43,192.54

           
                         Plus receipts       £13,582.07

                         Less payments    £16,110.12

                         Balance c/fwd     £40,664.49

To RESOLVE that the following cheques be issued:-

	Chq No.


	Payee
	Details
	Nett (£)
	VAT (£)
	Total (£)

	103561
	Coinadrink Ltd
	T/R stock January
	105.06
	-
	105.06

	103562
	H. Green
	Tearoom aprons - 20
	200.00
	-
	200.00

	103563
	EPC
	T/R Stock – December
	818.89
	-
	818.89

	103564
	EPC
	T/R stock – January
	1227.86
	-
	1227.86

	103565
	C E Gracey
	Petty cash – ink cartridges – postage – keys 
	97.92
	2.00
	99.92

	103566
	Coinadrink Ltd
	T/R stock – February
	315.27
	6.43
	321.70

	103567
	HMRC
	February PAYE
	932.50
	-
	932.50

	103568
	Adams Tours
	Coach to SSC
	225.00
	-
	225.00

	103569
	Windsor Printers
	 Fishing permits 2017-18
	90.00
	18.00
	108.00

	103570
	Alliance Disposables
	Cleaning materials ECC
	            37.78
	7.56
	45.34

	103571
	Veolia ES UK Ltd
	Refuse ECC – February
	263.76
	52.75
	316.51

	103572
	Clear & Clean Services Ltd 
	Unblock drains ECC 27.02.17
	          180.00
	36.00
	216.00

	103573
	A F Blakemore & Sons Ltd
	T/R stock February 2017
	690.53
	12.71
	690.53

	103574
	Midland Chilled Foods Ltd
	T/R Stock February – March
	       710.24
	26.05
	710.24

	
	
	
	
	
	

	BACS
	J Brown
	Mobile welding repair @ Long Lane gates
	£150.00
	
	

	BACS
	P. Turner Planning Consultant
	Amendment to planning documents
	£400.00
	
	

	SO
	Salaries
	Tearoom £5114.88 Administration £4586.50
	
	
	

	DD
	Utilities
	Phone & broadband £117.31
	
	
	


The payments  - The cheques were proposed by the Councillor Mandy Cole, seconded by Councillor Bob Bradburn  and carried.   Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
A statement of Income & Expenditure up to 28th February 2017 deferred until the next meet.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Community Centre Refurbishment up to 28th February 2017 was present proposed by Councillor Denise James seconded by Councillor Peter Lever and carried.
A statement of Income & Expenditure for the Tearoom up to 28th February 2017 was presented, this was proposed by Councillor Peter Lever seconded by Councillor Bert Gibbons and carried. Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal
Budget 2017/18 proposed by Councillor Bob Bradburn seconded by Councillor Beryl Tarbuck and carried Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
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10. SNEYD LANE – FLOODING - Councillor Mandy Cole commented that no works had been carried out.
11. WESTCROFT – Old Hampton Lane Councillor June Smallman commented on the flooding in the vicinity of the 2 properties, both occupants are elderly and have limited mobility.  The Chairman will visit them and discuss the problem.
12. THE GOOD LIFE – Community Connectors – Councillors Maureen Billingsley & Bob Bradburn have not received any communication from the organiser, the clerk will chase up.
13. PUBLIC OPEN SPACE SJ96760348 – The Chairman will organise a meeting with the landowner and Councillors Bryn Whitehouse and Ken Pace.
14. UPPER SNEYD ROAD – DRAINS –no work carried out, comments received from Highways Manager referring that residents remove the leaves from blocked drains to allow water access, and that SSC should be removing leaves from drain areas.
15  DEVELOPMENT OF OLD BRICKWORKS SITE HOBNOCK ROAD – The Chairman commented on the present position with the site and a planned meeting with the owner consortium later this week with Councillor Peter Lever to discuss the future of the site.  Members discussed the planning meeting and the disappointment that Essington RUFC had supported the DX proposal, the matter will be discussed further at the Management Meeting on the 3rd April.
16. BROAD LANE – Councillors Beryl Tarbuck & Mavis North(Vice-Chairman) expressed their disappointment at the condition of the footpaths following the recent work, a request has been made for the footpaths to be inspected when it has rained to see the amount of water lying, comments from the Highways Manager have not been helpful and the Council will write to Highways stating the present position and the need for the work to be revisited.
17. CCTV in SOUTH STAFFORDSHIRE –The Chairman will arrange for SSC to come to a Members meeting with Councillors to discuss in more detail.
18. ROADS _ Bursnip Road – Weight Restriction Hobnock Road – Bognop Road –Upper Sneyd Road – No information received, Members discussed the problems of heavy vehicles using the village as a cut through.
19. BROWNSHORE PRESCHOOL- The Chairman commented that although rent is being received regularly, the rent is in arrears, a final reminder will be issued giving 28 days , and a copy will be sent to the Charities Commission, proposed by Councillor Peter Lever ,seconded by Councillor Maureen Billingsley and carried, Councillor Chris Steel voted against the proposal.
21.WEST MIDLANDS INTERCHANGE – The group continue to campaign against the development supported by the Council.
22. NJC LGS Pay Award 2016-2018 – Proposed by the Chairman and carried.
23. DISTRICT COUNCILLORS REPORT- Councillors David Clifft & Peter Lever commented on the recent planning committee meeting and that after the DX proposal was heard the remaining items where concluded with a show of hands.  Members discussed the evening and commented on the way the residents were treated by SSC.
24. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING 10th April 2017.
25. CLOSURE

CHAIRMAN







DATE

